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CITY COUNCIL

MOTIONS ON NOTICE

Monday 20 March 2017
2 pm
Council House, Plymouth

Members:
Councillor  Murphy, Chair
Councillor Sam Davey, Vice Chair
Councillors Mrs Aspinall, Ball, Mrs Beer, Bowie, Bowyer, Mrs Bowyer, Mrs Bridgeman, Carson, 
Churchill, Coker, Cook, Dann, Darcy, Philippa Davey, Deacon, Downie, Drean, Evans, Fletcher, 
K Foster, Mrs Foster, Fry, Hendy, James, Jordan, Kelly, Martin Leaves, Michael Leaves, 
Sam Leaves, Loveridge, Lowry, Dr Mahony, Mavin, McDonald, Morris, Nicholson, Parker-Delaz-
Ajete, Penberthy, Mrs Pengelly, Rennie, Ricketts, Riley, Singh, Smith, Sparling, Stevens, Storer, 
Jon Taylor, Kate Taylor, Tuffin, Tuohy, Vincent, Wheeler, Wigens and Winter.

Members are invited to attend the above meeting to consider the items of business overleaf.

This meeting will be webcast and available on-line after the meeting.  By entering the Council 
Chamber, councillors are consenting to being filmed during the meeting and to the use of the 
recording for the webcast.

The Council is a data controller under the Data Protection Act.  Data collected during this 
webcast will be retained in accordance with authority’s published policy.

For further information on attending Council meetings and how to engage in the democratic 
process please follow this link - http://www.plymouth.gov.uk/accesstomeetings

Tracey Lee
Chief Executive

Democratic and Member Support
Chief Executive’s Department
Plymouth City Council
Ballard House
Plymouth  PL1 3BJ

Please ask for  Ross Jago
T 01752 304469
E ross.jago@plymouth.gov.uk
www.plymouth.gov.uk/democracy
Published 14 March 2017
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City Council

9. MOTIONS ON NOTICE  

To consider motions from councillors in accordance with Part B, paragraph 14 of the 
Constitution.

9a Gesture at Council (Pages 1 - 2)

9b Housing cost element of Universal Credit (Pages 3 - 4)



version date  OFFICIAL / OFFICIAL: SENSITIVE

MOTION ON NOTICE
20 March 2017

This Council agrees that the Nazi salute gesture by Cllr Morris at the last Council meeting was 
abhorrent and has no place in today’s society.

 

Council reinforces the fact that our ethos and values promote a welcoming City, therefore Cllr 
Morris’ behaviour was entirely inappropriate and is severely damaging to the reputation of the 
Council and the City.

 
Council therefore calls on Cllr. Morris to stand down with immediate effect

Proposed by Councillor Nick Kelly

Seconded by Councillor Dave Downie

Dated 13 March 2017
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MOTION ON NOTICE
20 March 2017

Housing cost element of Universal Credit: withdrawing entitlement from 18-21 year olds

Council notes the government introduction of "The Universal Credit (Housing Costs Element for claimants 
aged 18 to 21) (Amendment) Regulations 2017".

Council acknowledges the concerns raised by homelessness charities and private sector landlords associations 
about the impact that this Regulation will have.  

Council is concerned that the government is unable to provide information about the numbers of young people 
in Plymouth who will be subject to the Regulation and has refused to publish the Equalities Impact Assessment.

Council resolves:

1. That the Chief Executive write to the Minister responsible requesting the release of the Equalities Impact 
Assessment in order to facilitate planning for local service provision.

2. That the Chief Executive prepares and publishes a report by the end of April on the potential impact of this 
regulation on young people in Plymouth and the services that support them including, but not limited to: 
the number of young people likely to be impacted and the value of the withdrawn benefit, together with 
cumulative information on other (previous and planned) changes to welfare and benefit payments for this 
age group; the potential impact on homelessness services and the actions the Council will take to mitigate 
this; the potential additional burdens this will put on support for households involved in Families with a 
Future and the potential costs to the programme; the potential impact on support required from youth 
services in Plymouth and how these will be resourced; and the potential impact on local private sector 
landlords and their businesses.

3. That the relevant Scrutiny Panel considers the Chief Executive's report and makes any recommendations 
to Cabinet or Council it feels appropriate.

Proposed by Cllr Kate Taylor

Seconded by Cllr Chris Penberthy
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